 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

December 19, 2017
The special meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the City Office Building, 1500 Lynn Way, Louisville, KY 40222. The meeting was changed from the original monthly meeting of December 26, 2017.
CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Meiners, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette.  ALSO PRESENT: Police Chief Grady Throneberry, City Engineer Mark Madison, Attorney John Singler and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT: Council Members David Beaudoin and Jeff Morgenthau.
GUESTS PRESENT: None.
PUBLIC FORUM: None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the October and November, 2017 meetings. David Meiners seconded the motion and the October and November, 2017 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER”S REPORT: Mark Sites motioned to accept the treasurer’s reports for October and November, 2017 as previously distributed. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the October and November, 2017 treasurer’s reports were accepted by unanimous vote. 
OLD BUSINESS: Yvette Winnette reported that Spectrum’s completion date for moving their lines from the old LG&E poles was given as December 20, 2017. After that, LG&E will be able to remove the old poles. Also after conversation with Ellen Call, the situation reported last month on Devondale Dr. was handled. 
NEW BUSINESS: Copies of the 2016-2017 City audit were distributed to the Council and Mayor. Approval of the audit will be on the January agenda. 

There was discussion of moving the City Council meeting to the third Tuesday of the month, but the regular meeting place at the Episcopal Church Home is not available. Discussion of having the meeting at the City Office Building was then discussed. 

Mark Sites motioned for the 1st reading of Ordinance #5, Series 2017-2018, an ordinance changing the regular meeting date of the City of Graymoor-Devondale to the 3rd Tuesday of the month beginning with the March, 2018 meeting and the location to the City Office Building. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion and the motion was passed by unanimous vote. 
Mayor Vaughan reported there are no updates regarding the VA Hospital Project. The City of Crossgate will continue to pursue some sort of action. Mayor Vaughan will continue to stay involved to know what action they will pursue.

The issue at the end of McCarthy Ln. has been addressed by removing the damaged shrubbery and a split post fence has been constructed. There is still a court case pending, so there continues to be a possibility for reimbursement. Both fences, McCarthy Ln. and Lynn Way, still need reflectors. The City will look at the ends of Carlimar Ln. and Boxwood Rd. for possible similar fencing. 

Attorney John Singler reported that the plat for the end of Carlimar Ln. had to be changed and that has been done. He is still trying to secure Robert Thieneman’s signature. He stated that it is better to have him on board with the closure. 

COUNCIL REPORTS:
POLICE: Chief Throneberry reported that the new radar trailer came in and will be deployed before the end of the month. Also the older sign will be solar retrofitted. 
Chief Throneberry reported no personnel changes. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT: City Engineer Mark Madison reported that Denise Damron of Glen Arbor Rd. has agreed to modify her fence to comply with the ordinance by either reducing the fence height or moving the fence back.
Mark Madison reported that Pitt Academy is planning an expansion by adding a new wing. There has been no formal submission.

He also reported that St. Albert the Great Church wants to add/change some signage. He does not have the specifics on that yet. 

There continues to be parking on the street where the no parking signs were installed on Techny Ln. Mark Madison will speak with Larry Brunner at St. Albert. Mayor Vaughan stated that the no parking is for safety purposes.
Mark Madison also suggested that a tree be planted in the island on Clearview Dr. Mayor Vaughan requested that he submit a proposal. Attorney John Singler stated that some other cities have incentives for planting trees. Mayor Vaughan requested that he share some of these incentive programs with the Council at the January meeting.

Attorney John Singler will send a letter to the resident at Boxwood Rd. and Lynn Way whose shrubbery is in the right-of-way and blocking the sight triangle.
SANITATION: No report.
PUBLIC WORKS/SIGNAGE: No report.
BEAUTIFICATION: No report.
INSURANCE/FINANCE: No report.
PUBLIC INFORMATION: Yvette Winnette reported on the Holiday Decorating Contest. A $75.00 donation will be made to the Waterfront Botanical Gardens at the request of the judges.
CITY CLERK: The City Clerk Nancy Perito reported a complaint regarding a permanent Courier Journal box at the street on Applewood Ln. Councilman Mark Sites stated that the box cannot be in the right-of-way. Mailboxes cannot be lining the street. The address will be given to Attorney John Singler so that he can notify the homeowner.
SPECIAL PROJECTS: Mayor Vaughan stated that we should be thinking of a date for the Recycling Event. Chief Throneberry will check first with the DEA on their dates for drug collection.
ICE/SNOW REMOVAL: No report.

LEGAL: No report.

There being no further business to discuss, the motion to adjourn was made by Yvette Winnette and seconded by David Meiners. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 7:50p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
